
The Ohio Fire Officials Association (OFOA) 
    
 
 
 
 

 

 

May 24, 2024 

 

 

Michael Wich, Chair 

ICC Nominating Committee   

c/o Will Coffman   

900 Montclair Road   

Birmingham, AL  35213   
 
 
This letter shall serve as support for the endorsement of David Spencer for the office of ICC President 

and Mike Boso for the office of ICC Vice President from the Ohio Fire Officials Association Chapter of 

ICC.  

 

We firmly believe that both of these individuals are assets to the ICC community, and their ongoing 

contributions will continue to enhance the association. As a Chapter of the ICC we offer our support 

and endorsement for David Spencer and Mike Boso and look forward to witnessing their future 

endeavors as they strive to improve our association. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
 

Michael Kocab, President  

Ohio Fire Officials Association 

 


